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                                               MOUNTAIN VIEW COUNTRY CLUB

                                        MINUTES OF THE 114TH ANNUAL MEETING
       The 114th Annual Meeting of the Mountain View Country Club, Inc. (MVCC) was held on August 25, 2012 in the MVCC clubhouse. The meeting was called to order by President Nat Smith at 8:30 a.m. Sufficient members were present to constitute a quorum for the conduct of business. The following presentations were made:

   I. Remembrance - A moment of silence was held for the following active and long-time members who had passed away since the last Annual Meeting: Dewey Allaire, Walter Berd, Bonnie Fairbanks, Anne Goodhue, Francy Lukens Hays, Harriette Irwin, Charles Jaffin, Henry Merrill, Mary Lois Iglehart Merrill, Helen Shear, Audrey Harmon Smith, and Terry Williams.

  II. Minutes Approval - The minutes of the August 20, 2011, Annual Meeting were approved unanimously.

 III. Committee Reports - (all reports submitted in writing or by e-mail are available from the Secretary)

    1. Treasurer - Joe Wood distributed copies of the Club’s annual financial report. He noted the MVCC was basically in good financial shape despite the continuing net loss of members. Joe mentioned the urgent need for a capital equipment replacement plan. Andy Hunt and Frank Barsalow are putting together such a plan, which Nat noted should be completed by the end of this year. Joe asked that members let him know of any special need for items of equipment.  

    2. Plant Maintenance - see Rob Brigham’s report

    3. Membership - see Martha Niemi’s report

    4. Youth Activities - see Noeleen McIntyre’s report

    5. House - see Ercel Harvey’s report

    6. Social - see Patty Kreider’s report

    7. Greens - see Andy Hunt’s report. There was discussion of various issues raised in connection with the watering system. Nat noted this was a long term project, and that it was necessary to keep the overall system in mind.

    8. Tennis - In the absence of Garth McKinney, David Dow gave a brief oral report.

    9. Women’s Golf - see Gwen Mann’s report

   10. Technology - Nat noted this was a new committee headed by John Stone III. The scope of this committee’s charge includes oversight and recommendations for all technology and software in support of the club’s activities with, in particular, an improved member e-mail capability for communications.
   11. Men’s Golf - see Nat Smith’s report

IV. 2012 Nominating Committee - Patty Kreider read Megan Wright’s report which praised the three retiring directors: Rob Brigham, Noeleen McIntyre, and Julie Porrazzo. The report offered the nomination of four new directors: Laurie Callahan, Mike Kreider, Mary Parker and Whitney Sowles. The 2012 slate was approved unanimously by the membership.

V. New Nominating Committee - Three persons were nominated from the floor: Bill Nicely, Bob Fairbanks, and Susan Wood. This slate was approved unanimously. In addition, two Board members will serve on the Committee. 

VI. President’s Report - see Nat Smith’s report, which addressed the following topics: The State of the Club - Facilities, Newsletters/e-mail & Technology, Website (mvccvt.com), Dreams vs. Dues (are dues too high?), Low MVCC Users, Club Calendar, Driving Range/Practice Area, Water Problems, Tennis & Golf Instruction, and the Club’s new historian (Perry Howard). There was discussion of the need to finish current projects before starting new ones. For example, Andy Hunt stressed the need to improve the golf course itself, rather than spend time and resources on the driving range and practice green. Henry King requested a record of why people had resigned from the Club, but Nat noted that those who leave for financial reasons frequently don’t wish to admit this. Jennifer Lucas has some data on this question.  There was further discussion on how to involve younger members in MVCC leadership.

VII. Founders’ Award - Tom Woodward announced the 2012 award was being given to Nat Smith for all he had accomplished during his four years as President.

     The meeting adjourned at 10 a.m.

                                                                                      Respectfully Submitted

                                                                                      Phil Gray, MVCC Secretary
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